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WELCOME PICNIC FOR STUDENTS AND        


                          SCHOLARS       


    


    Saturday August 28, 12:30 PM TO 4:30 PM 


Elm Avenue Park, 261 Elm Avenue, Delmar, NY  12054 Pavilion A (a/k/a small pavilion) 


    Be sure to join us to give a big welcome to the incoming and returning students and scholars that attend the colleges and universities in our area. The picnic starts at 12:30 pm. Everyone who plan to attend, please bring a dish or food to share. USCPFA will provide hot dogs, buns, watermelons and soda. 


    There will be games, frisbee, volleyball and good conversation. RSVP is required. Please contact Joyce and Bob Baum at 518-794-7321 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jbbaum@fairpoint.net" ��jbbaum@fairpoint.net� to confirm your attendance, if you need ride, or if you can provide rides.





. NORTHERN NEW JERSEY CHINA ENTREPRENEURS DELEGATION VISITS ALBANY-  NEW EASTERN REGION GROUPS GAIN MEMBERS AND BECOME MORE ACTIVE


�


    


    Eastern Region President, Mel Horowitz, is pleased to announce that the Organizing Committees in Northern New Jersey and Washington, DC have been adding members, organizing their officers and holding events. It is expected that one or both will be approved as fully accredited USCPFA chapters by this coming Fall.


    We feel that Northern New Jersey OC organizer, Dr. Jim Lee, is doing an excellent job of planning programs and getting this new USCPFA group organized. One example of his efforts is the 17 members "Outstanding Entrepreneur" Delegation that was invited to visit. They were in the US in June and came to Albany on June 15. After an excellent meeting with Jerry Shaye (Director, International Trade Development of Empire State Development, the delegation and some of our chapter and local business leaders had a very friendly and enjoyable dinner with them at the Dragon Buffet.    


    The Eastern Region is pleased that China Friends such as Jim and Dr. Chris Brooks in the DC area have dedicated their time and efforts to helping expand the chapters in our region.


  

















The USCPFA Hike at Christman’s Sanctuary on 


May 23rd 2010.


      We had a good turnout of both American and Chinese students, scholars and families for our hike to Christman’s sanctuary. The weather was perfect and all enjoyed the beauty and tranquility of the waterfalls, as well as good conversation and moderate exercise. After the hike many of us met at Pizza Gram Plus in Guilderland, where we had further conversation and enjoyed their famous and delicious white broccoli Pizza! A good time was had by all that attended.
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Newsletter Information


Next NL Deadline August 15


     We invite you to submit articles for the newsletter to Editor Xin Ni, 9 Knolls Rd, Niskayuna, NY 12309 or email at nixin1@gmail.com. Tell us what you want and we will do our best to provide you with more information. Next deadline: August 15th, 2010.

















Events





Li Bei: Childhood Education


    Li Bei received her Master's Degree in May in Childhood Education at the College of St. Rose and has now returned to China to join her husband and young son, Hudson, in Mongolia. She spoke to our Chapter in May comparing Chinese and American education. American education is child-based and emphasizes diversity and individuality. American schools are rich in resources but lag behind academically. Chinese schools have 40 students per class, are teacher-centered, knowledge-based and test-based much more than American schools, Chinese education emphasizes integration with nature, with family, with community and society as a whole. Parents are always involved. Chinese education and American education, of course, have weaknesses and strengths and each strives to do its best.  .








SUMMER MEANS BASEBALL! JOIN THE FUN ON


TUES. AUGUST 24 AS WE TAKE OUR FRIENDS FROM


CHINA TO HVCC TO SEE A TRI-CITY VALLEY CATS GAME


    


    On Tuesday August 24 we will have our annual China Friendship Night at the Joe Bruno Stadium on the Campus of HVCC in Troy. This is an opportunity to enjoy a professional baseball game to see our local Tri-City Valley Cats play the Williamsport Tigers. There is always a lot of entertainment and contests at these games. Tickets will be inexpensive or free, depending upon the number attending, as the number of free tickets is limited. We will send a USCPFA UPDATE email message to those on our list. To be added to the USCPFA UPDATE list send an email request to Mel. If you do not have email you can call him. 


    The game begins at 7 PM. We have reserved seats. We'll meet before the game at about 6:30 PM and enter as a group. Exact details will be given to each person who reserves a ticket. We expect that many students and scholars from China will be joining us. Members share in explaining the game to those who have never seen one To make your reservation for a night of baseball, friendship and fun, you must reserve your tickets by contacting Mel at 449-8817 or melschinafriends@yahoo.com.








Coming Soon:


       


Valley Cats Baseball Game         Aug 24


Welcome Picnic                            Aug 28




















Women Rule At June Program


     Five women speakers spoke about their experience of living and working in the Capital Region at our June 6th program at the Guilderland Public Library.


     Librarian Xiaofei Li reminded the audience about the extensive collection of Chinese reading materials at Albany's Pine Hills Branch library and outlined the APL summer reading program for children, which includes prizes for reading books.


    Jiankung Kuang, who manages a retail store at Crossgates Mall, said she enjoys meeting customers but she is preparing herself to go to graduate school. Following Chinese tradition, both her mother and mother-in-law have visited from China to help care for her toddler Jeremiah.


     Visiting professor Yu Ding sparked some controversy when she questioned whether married Chinese men should be more independent or should be expected to stay at home. Some people argued that as China has changed, the role of men in family life has also changed.


      Visiting scholar Haiyan Wang said that coming to the USA has brought her family closer together. She enjoyed discovering the gray squirrels in Albany's Washington Park on family walks. Her son, who is an excellent student, had a bad experience with bullys at Albany High School but, she says, she will remember the many kindnesses of Americans.


    Professor Wie Nie from Shanghai took many scenic photos and, with her nine-year-old daughter, enjoyed the USCPFA hike at the Christman Sanctuary. She was questioned about her dissertation on Nobel aureate V.S. Naipaul.


    The men in attendance were a mostly quiet but a receptive and interested audience





Annual Awards Banquet


    Our Annual Awards Banquet on April 27 at the Dragon Buffet was a great success and enjoyed by all. A special guest was Sean Shortell, District Director for Congressman Paul Tonko. Awards winners were Friendship Links Award to Lining He, Friendship Builder Award to Nancy Meyer and Tema Bellison Memorial Award to Madison Daly. Two Dogs Barking, Wenni Zeng, Yiwen Lu and Bei Li. provided wonderful entertainment and raffle winners were Tom Watthews, Linda Chaffee, David Calechamino, Christine Spelich, Anne Parilo, Priscilla Fairbank and Mickie Nieman. So it's obvious, all members had a great time and guests and we look forward to next year's banquet.
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USCPFA Washington Seminar


By Gene Damm


      In April I attended the Washington Seminar, which occurs once every two years. The highlight this year was a reception at the new Chinese embassy. Inside, it was like a modern art museum. The authentic Chinese cuisine was delicious! The world-renowned Chinese American architect I.M. Pei designed the embassy.


     We also had a briefing at the US State Department by three senior US diplomats. One of the diplomats was rankled when I asked if the US side was putting human rights concerns on the back burner in its relations with China. The US diplomats stressed the importance of the US-China Strategic Dialogue to be held in Beijing and attended by Secretary of State Hillary Clinton and Treasury Secretary Timothy Geithner and the importance of China-US cooperation in dealing with North Korea's nuclear ambitions.


     During the forums the Chinese were well represented by academics and several Chinese businessmen from Guangdong who worried about workers in export industries losing their jobs due to US protectionism. A senior Foreign Ministry official replied "We won't be pressured" when I politely suggested that the Chinese people would have more purchasing power if the renminbi is increased in value versus the dollar. I might have added that if Chinese trade is being treated unfairly by the US, China has recourse to the World Trade Organization for relief. But I made my point and didn't want to antagonize further our Chinese guests.


     All in all, it was an informative seminar. I'm proud that the Chinese and American governments continue to give our friendship association such top-level attention even when we push back against their agenda priorities.
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Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bob Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@peoplepc.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Events: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Programs (monthly): Gene Damm � HYPERLINK "mailto:gdamm@nycap.rr.com" ��gdamm@nycap.rr.com� Phone: 518-482-7675


Membership – Hank Williams 518-456-6886, � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com� (46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084)











Type of Membership


Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40














Quick View Calendar





Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA				





Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________          Circle one of the above





Email ____________________________________________________


		     


Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Hank Williams, 46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084. 


Email: � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com�





All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Tues. Aug 24�
Valley Cats Baseball Game�
Joseph Bruno Stadium,


Campus of HVCC �
6:30 PM�
2�
�
Sat.   Aug 28�
Welcome picnic�
Elm Avenue Park �
12:30 PM�
1�
�









Steering Committee meetings are open to anyone interested on August 19 starting at 6:30 PM at 112 Chestnut St. Albany
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President’s Message 


  


    It was such an honor to be re-elected the President. Thank you very much for the support. I will continue to work on growing our memberships, creating new and interesting events for our members, and also continue the good working relationships with Chinese Community Center. I welcome your suggestions and ideas. 


 


    We will have the popular Valley Cats baseball game and Welcome picnic in August. Hope to see you at the events. Have a great summer!


  


Kirk








US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President - Kirk Huang


Membership Chair – Hank Williams


46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084











                                  


                                   


























July –August 2010 Issue











     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org�





* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" information and reminders


�                                            





Events

















The Annual June Picnic and Chapter Elections


 Elm St Town Park on June 26th 2010





     We had a good turnout for annual June picnic of American and Chinese Friends, Chinese scholars and students and our members. The weather held out for Kirk to cook the hotdogs and then we had showers, which did not spoil our fun because of the pavilion. Joyce, our former newsletter editor, shared some beautiful crafts from Yunnan province, which she is selling to support encouraging young people to continue in these traditions. 


    We then had our biennial Chapter elections. We had 20 % of the membership present for voting. There were no nominations from the floor. All the current officers were on the slate for re-election and all were unanimously voted back into their positions. That means that Alison Stonbely will be the Secretary, Nancy Meyer will be the Treasurer, Bob Swire will be the Vice President and Kirk Huang will be the President, for the next two years. Thank you everyone who attended and congratulations to all the re-elected officers.














2010 USCPFA National Tours – EDUCATORS’ TOUR


Educators to China – 10 days, Oct. 22-Nov. 2, 





    The US-China Peoples Friendship Association (USCPFA) has been taking travelers to China since the 1970s.  USCPFA has the opportunity to take a group of 9 educators (plus a USCPFA tour leader) to China for 10 days in 2010, hosted by Youxie (the Chinese People’s Assn. for Friendship with Foreign Countries). In order to visit schools and meet educators in China, the delegation must be there while China’s schools are open; we hope some American teachers, principals, and others will be able to take time off for this tour, October 15-26, 2010. APPLICATION DEADLINE has been extended into August to allow more educators to apply.


The Educators’ Tour is designed to give participants a first-hand look at China and its education system, and an opportunity to meet and talk with educators in China.  Exposing educators to China first-hand can multiply the effects of the experience, because educators touch so many people—especially young people.   


    TOUR ACTIVITIES in China will include visiting schools at several levels (basic primary, middle, & high school, vocational school, and college), and meeting educators, officials, and researchers to share information--and touring historical and cultural sites. The delegation will visit Beijing, Xian, and Shanghai.   


    APPLICANTS will be persons who are involved with academic or vocational education at the K-12 or university level as teachers, principals, administrators, or policy makers, and whose effectiveness can be enhanced by learning more about China and its educational system. USCPFA membership is not required. 


    PASSPORTS & VISAS: A valid passport is required for China travel. The passport must be valid to May 1, 2011, and have at least 1 blank visa page. Check your passport now, and apply for a new/renewal passport if needed.  USCPFA will obtain visas for delegates. 


    COST & PAYMENTS:  Each participant will pay for airfare (est. $1,000-$1,300) and will pay $600 to USCPFA for visa, arrangements, and a share of leader cost. Youxie will cover the cost of hotel (double occupancy), meals, tours & activities, transfers & transportation for the group in China.  Participants will pay a $300 deposit (included in the total $600) with the application; the deposit will be returned to any applicant not selected.  Those selected, as delegates will make final payment of $300 to USCPFA by August 15.  Payments to USCPFA must be by check; payments to travel agent or airline for flights may be made by credit card. 


Questions? Contact Barbara Cobb, Tour Coordinator, at Barbara.cobb@juno.com (Tel/Fax 615 833-9512).  Mail applications & payments (check payable to USCPFA National Tours) to USCPFA National Tours, 496 Ellenwood Drive, Nashville, TN 37211-5716. Visit us on the Web at www.uscpfa.org.














